
Via Electronic Mail 

 

June 5, 2020 

 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 

Executive Director 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH 03301-2429 

executive.director@puc.nh.gov 

 

Re:   DM 18-172:  Agera Energy, LLC, Renewal Registration as a Competitive Electric 

Power Supplier 

 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Pursuant to an order issued by the U.S. Bankruptcy Court in the Southern District of New York, 

Agera Energy, LLC (“Company”) transferred all of its New Hampshire electric supply customers to 

Constellation New Energy, Inc.1 or returned them to utility default service. As of February 27, 2020, 

the Company ceased to serve load in New Hampshire. Consequently, the Company hereby withdraws 

its registration as a competitive electric power supplier.  

Pursuant to the Public Utilities Commission’s (“Commission”) temporary changes in filing 

requirements, this letter is only being submitted electronically. We will maintain the original for 

filing in accordance with the Commission’s future instructions. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Brian E. Calabrese 

                                                 
1 See Notice of Assignment of Agera Energy, LLC Electric Supply Agreements to Constellation NewEnergy, Inc. 

(Nov. 11, 2019). 

 BRIAN E. CALABRESE 
 

280 Trumbull Street 

Hartford, CT 06103-3597 

Main (860) 275-8200 

Fax (860) 275-8299 

bcalabrese@rc.com 

Direct (860) 275-8320 

 

Also admitted in Massachusetts and West 

Virginia 

 

  



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing has, on this 5th day of June 2020, been sent by 

email to the service list in DM 18-172. 

       

           

      Brian E. Calabrese 

 

 

 


